
                  


                                  
                                  PRESIDENT’S LETTER  

Hello Fellow Quilters, 

First, I want to say thank you to everyone who came out for our 
Annual Meeting.  I know that everyone enjoyed seeing friends they 
have not seen in several months.   

  Please watch the newsletter for announcements on upcoming 
classes. I hope everyone enjoyed the lunch we had at our Annual 
Meeting; I know I sure did.   

Thanks to Betty Marler and her Events Committee for all the 
hard work they did.            

I want to thank everyone that has accepted a Committee Head or 
a Board Position.  It means a lot to me for all your help.  I am looking 
forward to this next chapter.   

I have still been busy training my puppy.  Bear is now 5 
months old and quite a joy. Until the next meeting please stay safe 
and get your shots. 

  
              Respectfully submitted, 
                      Karen Radcliff 
                     SABQG President  
  

 
 

June Calendar


June 2nd

Sit ‘n Stitch


9:30am 

Aiking Osborne’s


June 9th

Board Meeting


9:30 am 


June 16th

9am Social 


9:30am Program 
“Appliqué”


Alana Yuratich

Bell Hall 


June 17th

6:30pm Social

7pm Program

“Appliqué”

Bell Hall


June 23rd

Workday Wednesday


9am


 Patchwords     

June 2021

June Meeting Reminders 

-Sit n Stitch June 2nd at Aiking Osborne’s  
     -Time to renew membership May Attendance  

 May 15th 
   45 members 

2 returning members 

http://www.apple.com
http://www.apple.com


SABQG Annual Meeting, 05 – 15 - 2021 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Karen Radcliff at 10:15. She led the membership in 
the Pledge of  Allegiance.Karen welcomed the 
members present and asked each Officer to say a 
few words.Treasurer, JoAnn Dunn presented the 
end of the year expenses, for the year 2020 – 2021. 
JoEllen Rogers made a motion to accept the end of 
year financial report for the year 2020-2021. 
 Marsha Michael seconded. Motion carried.Bee 
Keeper – Bees are organized.Community Service –
Janet Bell gave an update of what items have been 
delivered this year. They include 57 walker bags, 
240 Christmas stocking, 20 Receiving blankets, 31 
baby quilt, 20 bibs, and 27 burb cloths.Education – 
Sarah Hutton reported that the 101 class has 
started. It will run through August.  An 
Intermediate class will be scheduled soon.Ewords – 
No Report.Historian –No Report.Hospitality – Alana sent a sign-up sheet for refreshments for 
the general meeting.Librarian – Loretta reported that the library catalog will be online. 
 Information and how to log on will be in the June newsletter. Membership- There were 46 
members present. Four of our members have passed.  We have 5 new members. We have 143 
members in the guild.Newsletter – Loretta Akerlind reported for Carolyn Pic that the deadline 
for the June newsletter is May 23rd.Publicity – Meeting announcements have been put in the 
paper.Quilt Show – JoEllen Rogers said that she will be starting to contact venders next month. 
 Beverly Pierzchala said that we will know in the fall if our Quilt Show is on at FSU.  She will also 
update the website with information on the Quilt Show.  The categories have not 
changed.Sunshine – The new Sunshine person, Linda Tew, presented cupcakes for people who 
had birthdays in May.  Please text or call Linda’s cellphone with updates on members.  Linda is 
going to reach out to past members to see if they would like to join.Events – The Annual Meeting 
was beautifully done by the Events committee.  There was a separate remembrance table for 
members who had passed during the year.Fall Retreat – Barbara Tillman handed out a 

questionnaire about the Fall Retreat.  She asked members to fill it out 
and she would collect them .Recognition of Committee Members – 
Karen Radcliff recognized the committee members and presented 
them with a gift.Golden Needle Award – Karen awarded the
Golden Needle to Alana Yuratich for her outstanding commitment 
to the guild and all the work she has done.New Business – The 
2021 – 2022 budget was presented to the membership. Debbie 
Hagen made a motion to accept the 2021 – 2022 budget.  Sophia 
Lubinsky seconded. Motion carried.Installation of the 2021 – 
2022 Officers – Loretta Akerlind installed the new 
officers.Remarks  Karen talked to the group about growing our 
membership .Inspiration – Janet Bell talked about despite the 

them joyfully and a blessed spirit.Karen Radcliff adjourned the
meeting at 11:20. 
Respectfully submitted, Kathy Krausnick, Secretary 

  ☀ SUNSHINE  

 Please contact me 
when a member has 

an illness, loss or just 
something  to celebrate 

Linda Tew

    challenges and hardships that we all face in life.  We should face

 
Please  only text or 

call 

 Congratulations! 

   The Panama City Art Center 
held an art show where several 
kinds of art were submitted to a 
juried panel for consideration.   
    Kathy Krausnick and Alana Yuratich 
each submitted two Art Quilts.   
   They were accepted to participate in 
the show and hang in the gallery till 
May 29.   

Go see them! 
Alana Yuratich received an Honorable 
Mention for one of her Art Quilts. 

tracybell
Cross-Out



It’s Time To Renew Your $25 Membership (Checks to “SABQG”) 
by mail: to Linda Kelley 

* * * Due  by June 16th * * *

Upcoming 101 Classes 

 **Supply list  will be emailed before each class.**

            All classes are from 9:00 to 12:00 noon. 
           Please be on time so you can set up.


CLASS
“1⁄4”and 1⁄2”sq triangles, Flying geese,Squaring up”.


June 8th Loretta Akerlind


“Paper piecing” 
June 22nd Bev Spark


Note: June classes in rooms 202 and 
205. 


  Any questions call me

Sarah Hutton Education chairman

Phone: 

Membership 

     Membership dues are now due.  
Please pay your membership dues at 
out next meeting 6/16/21 or mail the 
$25.00 membership check to my 
home address.   
     If you have any address or phone 
number changes please email me.   
   I sew… appreciate your help with 
getting the membership directory 
accurate. 

 Linda Kelley

Exciting Library News! 

      Your SABQG library is now available for browsing on-line from the comfort of 
your own home! 

             Visit https://www.librarycat.org/lib/SABQGLIBRARY. to find a searchable 
database of our library collection. Type a key word (for example, appliqué, piecing, 
technique, patterns, history, etc.) into the search bar. You will then see a display of our 
books on that topic. Click a cover to see a description and details about the book. You 
may search for specific authors, titles, or from a variety of keywords. 


      See the guild librarian, Loretta Akerlind, at any meeting to look at the actual 
book or to check the book out to take home.  

https://www.librarycat.org/lib/SABQGLIBRARY
https://www.librarycat.org/lib/SABQGLIBRARY
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HOSPITALITY: 

Dear Members, 
We still have some slots open for Bees to host the 
refreshments for our regular 
meetings.   
The list is as follows: 
June...  Happy Scrappers 
July..... Humming Bees 
August......... 
September... 
October..Sisterhood 
January...SABQG Board 
February.. Busy Bees 
March...... 
April........ 
Please let me know if your Bee can fill in any of the 
4 open slots. 

   Also, our own AIKING OSBORNE has 
graciously  signed up to host the Sit n Stitch for 
the month of June.  Remember, it's the first 
Wednesday of the month. Aiking’s address is: 6729 
Mike Lane Panama City 32404.   Sure to be a good 
time together!!!!!! 
     Thank you all for always being so helpful, 
friendly and gracious to me.  Our guild is more than 
an organization, it's a group of caring individuals 
who come together and share time, talents and 
fellowship. 
           Receiving the Golden Needle Award is truly an 
unexpected and much appreciated  "gift".  You are 
"gifts" to me and you make my responsibility to the 
guild a much easier one. 

😊  Alana  

     Community 
Service 

Charity quilts sizes:

36” x 36”- newborn

42” x 42” lap/wheelchair

45” x 54” bed size


           Thank you 
            Janet Bell 

Returning Members 

Bonnie Wynne 

Dianne Elliott 

Change of Address:

Nancy Jenson 
 

Nadine Vining 
 

Shelia Herb 

x-apple-data-detectors://1
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Scrapbook

 Bi-Monthly Block Swap-drawing in June 

    Make 2 identical blocks and bring them to the 
June meeting. For this month’s block you will need 
one light fabric and one dark fabric in your choice 
of colors.  
     Hand in your blocks at the June meeting and 
put your ticket in the jar. We will draw one name 
out of the jar to win one set of blocks and the 
guild will keep one set for community service.  

Thanks for participating, 
Loretta Akerlind 

The pattern for the Anvil Block 
can be found at 
http://www.quilterscache.com/A/AnvilBlock.html

101 CLASS WITH LINDA 
ASPINWALL

2021-2022 Board Members 

President-Karen Radcliff 
1st V.P. - Barbara Tillman 
2nd V.P.- Carolyn Finlayson 
Secretary-Debbie Hagen 
Night Secretary 
Treasurer-JoAnn Dunn 

  Standing Committees   
Beekeeper  Edyth Brown 
Community        Janet Bell 
Education.        Sarah Hutton 
Events Betty Marler 
Ewords        Kathye DeLuca 
Historian        Kathye Deluca 
Hospitality        Alana Yuratich 
Library        Loretta Akerlind 
Membership Linda Kelley 
Newsletter Carolyn Pic 
Parliamentarian             Carol Penrod 
Publicity           Marsha Michel 
Quilt Show        Beverly Pierzchala 

 Jo-Ellen Rogers 
Sunshine  Linda Tew 
Website Tracy Bell 

  Special Committees 
Telephone tree      
 Fall retreat        Barbara Tillman

BUSY BEES LATEST PROJECT PILLOWS 
AND TOTES FOR  “FOSTER CLOSET”

http://www.quilterscache.com/A/AnvilBlock.html
http://www.quilterscache.com/A/AnvilBlock.html


PRESIDENT KAREN 
RADCLIFF

MEMBERS LOST OVER 
THE PAST YEAR  
REMEMBERED

GOLDEN NEEDLE 
AWARD WINNER 

ALANA YURATICH

EVENTS COMMITTEE - GREAT JOB!

SECRETARY DEBBIE HAGEN 
TREASURER JOANN DUNN

PRESIDENT  KAREN RADCLIFF 
1ST VP BARBARA TILLMAN 

2ND VP CAROLYN FINLAYSON




